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17 November 2017 
 
 
 
Mr Kevin Conolly MP 
Chair 
Committee on Community Services  
 
By email to: communityservices@parliament.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Connolly 
 
Re: Inquiry into support for new parents and babies in New South Wales 
 
The NSW Branch of the Royal Australian and New Zealand College of Psychiatrists 
(RANZCP) welcomes the opportunity to provide a submission to this important inquiry. There 
are many components of multidisciplinary care that are involved in providing services for 
pregnant women, new parents and babies. The RANZCP NSW Branch response to the 
Inquiry into support for new parents and babies in NSW will focus on health and social 
service issues related to mental health.  
 
It is encouraging to note that evidence-based policy foundations already exist in NSW to 
address mental health issues for pregnant women, new parents and babies, for example 
SAFESTART, a mandated NSW Health strategic policy directive. There are also several sets 
of national and international guidelines such as the 2017 Australian Clinical Practice 
Guideline developed by the Centre of Perinatal Excellence (COPE)1. The NSW Branch 
believes that the challenges ahead relate to providing appropriate resources and leadership 
to apply these existing directives and guidelines across an effectively integrated system to 
raise mental health services for pregnant women and new parents and babies to an 
international best practice standard, across both private and public sectors.  
 
Specifically, as indicated last year in the NSW Branch response to the NSW Ministry of 
Health proposed model of care for a public mother–baby Mental Health Unit in NSW, there is 
a continuing need for NSW to align with best practice and other Australian jurisdictions to 
provide inpatient beds in the public sector to jointly accommodate new mothers and their 
babies. As a complement to this but not an alternative, we believe that the NSW public 
health system needs to work harder on building private–public partnerships to optimally 
utilise the many resources currently in place in NSW.  
 
Within the membership of the NSW Branch, there are several eminent Professors of 
Psychiatry in leadership roles in perinatal mental health. We would be pleased to coordinate 
further specialist review/feedback from these Fellows should it be required, as the inquiry 
proceeds. 
  

                                                           
1 Austin M-P, Highet N & the expert working group (2017) Mental healthcare in the perinatal period: 

Australian Clinical practice Guideline. Melbourne: Centre for Perinatal Excellence. 
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